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'Brain attack'

Editor  Neil-Dwyer and Lang

(January/February 1997, pages
49-52) can be reassured that their

recommendations for investigating
aneurysmal subarachnoid haemor-
rhage (SAH) are not the 'narrow
and perverted' view of the gpecial-
ist. In our Accident and Emerg-
ency (A&E) Department, we to°
found that a high proportion ©f
patients (25/43) attending with
non-traumatic recent omnset
headaches were digcharged from
AsE without further jpyestigation.
Two of these patients were re-
admitted with SAH within a week.
Of 18 patients admitted from A&E,
and a further 7 directly from Gpg,
for investigation ©f severe
headache, 18 (72%) were gppro-
priately investigated: 13 (52%)
SAH were identified (9/13 by
CT scan and 4/13 by lumbar

puncture) .

Locally developd regional guide-
lines for the management °f SAH
were gpplied retrospectively te the
study group. Eleven (48%) of the
25 patients discharged without
investigation fulfilled the criteria
for admission, ie sudden onset of
severe headache with one other
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symptom ©* sign suggestive °©f
SAH. Ten of the thirteen cases

(77%) of SaH fy]ly satisfied those
criteria; one had no headache but
neurological signs. ™™ twe patients
the onset of headache was gradual.

In addition, our audit showed
that the workload generated by
lowering the threshold for admis-
sion would have been an extra 11

inpatient episodes over a seven
month period and the preyention
of two inappropriate discharges.
We agree With Neal-Dwyer's and
Lang's recommendations. The
only difference we have with the
authors, from the A&E pOiIlt of
view, is their assertion that 'Myo-
cardial infarction patients present
with an easily recognised c¢linical
picture'. Now that is the view from

= gpecialist's anthill!
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